
From:   Sherrie Doctor
Sent:   Tuesday, May 16, 2023 12:06 PM
To:     Thomas Roufos
Cc:     
Subject:        Planning Commission Resolution 2023-03 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
May 15, 2023
RE: Resolution 2023-03
To: Planning Commission/ City of Unalaska 

I have just today received a letter regarding Resolution 2023-03, which 
gives us just 3 days to respond. 
I have attached a copy of my original letter dated 4/26/2023 – all of the 
information remains the same, other than the location requested for 
cell tower and additional home owner added. Basically it has moved up 
the street by a couple hundred feet. We are all still very strongly 
opposed to the cell tower being erected in a densely populated (zoned 
residential) area. I recommend that a location better served would be 
in a lesser inhabited area of Amaknak Island. 

Regards, 

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Sherrie Pugh 
To: Sherrie Doctor
Sent: Tuesday, April 25, 2023 at 12:33:54 PM AKDT
Subject: Planning Commission Resolution 2023-03

Good morning, 
I am writing in response to the resolution to erect a 40' tall cell tower 
right next to my home basically in my back yard. We are located directly next 
to the building site - 101 Chernofski. 

We are opposed to this structure for numerous reasons:  

1. The location is on Standard Oil Hill in a densely populated neighborhood. 
I feel the tower should not be constructed in a residential neighborhood. 
There is plenty of "vacant land" that would be better suited for an enormous 
and potentially dangerous structure. 
2. The location is barely 40' from our home. (We already have a Tsunami siren 
within 15feet of our home)  
3. The research suggests that there are health risks from close proximity 
radio frequency transmittals.

I have also added names of homeowners near the site who oppose the building 
of the cell tower and have approved the writing of this letter. 

Respectfully,

Sherrie and Pete Doctor - 101 Chernofski



James and Pamalee Gilman - 113 and 115 Chernofski 

Sergei Roraback - 438 Biorka Dr. / 500 and 502 Biroka 

Jeff Garth - 114 Chernofski 

Casey O'Hara - 143 and 145 Chernofski 

Danny Nguyen - 112 and 114 Kashega 

Andrew Murphy 46 and 48 Chernoski Drive. 



From:	 Pacsteve HR 
Sent:	Tuesday, May 16, 2023 11:03 AM
To:	 Thomas Roufos; HR Pacific Stevedoring
Subject:	 Planning Commission Resolution 2023-03

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
Good morning, City of Unalaska Planning Commission,
 
 
I am writing in response to the resolution to erect a 40’ cell tower next to property owned by 
myself at 46 & 48 Chernofski Drive.
 
This house is used for Pacific Stevedoring management housing and those employees have 
expressed concern over having a Cell tower so close to where they live. One of the managers 
recently had a baby. Its not hard to find information on the web regarding health concerns living 
near a cell tower. 
“Studies done in several countries have reported elevated rates of cancer, especially 
leukemia, in residents living near to cell towers.”
Myself and on behalf of Pacific Stevedoring employees we feel it makes more sense to keep the 
cell towers in unpopulated areas.
 
Sincerely 
 
Andrew Murphy
 

-- 
Regards, 
Trisha Vaughan
Human Resources Manager 
Pacific Stevedoring LLC 
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